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Public School

Parents & Citizens Association

	Annual General

Meeting

MINUTES

11 February 2015



Meeting opened at 7.45pm

	ITEMS
	MINUTES

	1.  Introductory Matters

	· Welcome & Recording of Attendance
	Craig Partridge, Kerri McCaw, Tracey Morris, Allison Richards, Carly Clarke, Rebekah Flynn, Mark Lilly, Troy Andrews, Mandy Collins, Karen Forsyth, Karen Phillips, Catherine Witcomb, Catherine Woodbine, Tanya McNaughton, Rebecca Renshaw



	· Apologies
	Kirsty Johnson



	· Minutes of Last AGM 
	The minutes of the previous AGM be taken as read and moved as correct. 

Moved: C Clarke

Seconded:  R Flynn

CARRIED – Yes



	2.  Reports


	· President
	Kerri McCaw thanked everyone for their work throughout last year. The President’s report was presented at the presentation night, see the copy at the end of the minutes. The report is also available on the school website in the archived P&C minutes.



	· Financial
	Allison Richards advised arrangements for auditing the Financial reports have been made but not yet completed. 

For the 2014 calendar year:

· The total income received was $45 389.54, made up of

· $19.00 membership fees

· $16 936.00 uniform sales

· $19 069.90 Fundraising income

· $55.93 interest

· $9 308.71 donations (including $5 808.71 from canteen)

· Expenses totalled $38 334.67, consisting of 

· $13 689.09 uniforms

· $90.20 administration, insurance, postage etc.

· $10 345.94 fundraising expenses

· $5 636.44 other

· $8 573.00 disbursements to the school.

December statement.

· Opening balance at 1 December 2014 

was $24 372.23.

· Income was $9 145.59 

· Expenses were $118.90

· Cash at bank $33 398.92

· Plus unpresented cheques $118.00

· Running account balance $33 491.92

The term deposit has a balance of $22 007.24

Total funds available $55 406.16 (cash at bank plus term deposit balance).

	· Craig Partridge to Chair
	Craig Partridge thanked the P & C Executive and members for their work throughout 2014.  

All positions were declared vacant.

	· Nominations and Elections
	President

Tanya McNaughton nominated and declared President.

Moved – C Clarke

Seconded – R Flynn

Vice President

Kerri McCaw nominated and declared Vice President.

Moved C Clarke

Seconded T Morris

Second Vice President

Mark Lilley nominated and declared Vice President.

Moved T Andrews

Seconded R Flynn

Treasurer

Carly Clarke nominated and declared Treasurer.

Moved C Moroney

Seconded R Renshaw

Correspondence Secretary

Rebecca Renshaw nominated and declared Correspondence Secretary.

Moved C Moroney

Seconded K McCaw

Minutes Secretary

Caitlin Moroney nominated and declared Minutes Secretary.

Moved K Phillips

Seconded  C Clarke

Auditor



	· Committee positions in 2016

(if relevant)
	New and continuing members of the P&C are encouraged to learn more about the roles and responsibilities of committee positions and to stand for positions in 2015. 


Meeting closed at 8.05pm

P & C President’s Report – 2014

The P & C has had a really busy year, with a lot of fundraising activity to secure the funds for out large project.

Thanks to all of the people who have either directly or indirectly supported our efforts.  

I’d like to thank the Canteen Committee and all the volunteers.  This year saw a number of changes to the operation of the canteen and our volunteers have taken this all in their stride continuing to offer a great service to the school and all of the children.  Without you all, our canteen wouldn’t operate.  The canteen has passed over $5500 this year to the P&C.

Similarly, thanks to all the people involved in operating the school book club, school banking or those who come in each day to assist with class reading, sport and other activities.  Your assistance is greatly appreciated and adds value to everyone’s learning experience.

A special thanks to the members of the P&C.  Your attendance at meetings and your tireless work on improving the resources and equipment available for the kids and teachers is nothing short of amazing.  It is a pleasure to be involved with this group of people.

P&C have also conducted a number of fundraising activities throughout this year, including:

· Battery World

$2000

· Birthday Cards

$500

· Mangos

$1000

· Masters BBQ’s

$495

· School Performance
$1258

· Movie Night

$1074

· Mulch


$300

· Shopping Trips
$38

Raising in excess of $6000 across the year.

This year the primary focus for the P&C has been the upgrade of our tennis court area into a multi-purpose court for the school.  This will have a full sized area for both Basketball and Netball.  

This has required a significant amount of work to source suppliers, obtain quotes and ensure that we have raised sufficient funds to complete the upgrade.

I can not wait for the court upgrade to be complete and see the kids with another quality facility to enhance their school days.

We have been exceptionally lucky to have the support of Hansen Quarries, Brandy Hill and to have received a community grant from Holiday Coast Credit Union without this support projects like this would not be possible for us to complete.  

Over the year the P&C have been busy with involvement in the following:

· New paths to reduce a safety risk.  The P&C have successfully arranged for the donation of the Concrete and Materials for the installation of this path. Thanks to Hansen Quarries – Brandy Hill who supplied the materials for this project.  

· New handball courts

· Quarterly donation to the library for new resources 

· Donation for presentation night awards 

· Continued to run Book Club this year again with great success.  Thank you to Tracey Morris, Julie Vasic, Alison Imber and Leanne Cox.  Book club redeemed $474 for library books and stage 2 award certificates.  Earned $528.50 reward credit from sales this year.  

· School banking was another program that has continued again this year with even more children taking part.  With the school earning commission payments of approx. $250.  Thanks go to Kirsty Johnson, Karen Codrington and Shannon Gillon for continuing to run this successful program.

· School uniforms - this has again been an extremely busy year for our uniform coordinator, Carly Clarke who has done an excellent job.  

· Running of the Mothers and Father’s Day stall – these stalls are enjoyed by the children each year.  Being able to come and shop for someone special to them is lots of fun.

To any of our members and families who leave the school this year ‘thank you’ for your wonderful contributions to the P&C and school community.  I would like to make special mention to Mrs Robyn Campbell who is leaving this year and will be greatly missed by all at the school.  Good luck in your future adventures.

As this year is my last year as President of the P&C I would like to thank all of the people who have either directly or indirectly supported our efforts.  We have continued to raise money and provide exceptional resources for the school and all the children.  I hope to see this wonderful support to the school continue into the future.  

Lastly, I’d like to encourage all our families consider joining the P&C, we need new members to join our existing committee so the wonderful work being done to enhance the school environment and resources can continue.

We are looking forward to another exciting year next year and I would like to welcome all parents and community members to our meetings.
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